Withnell Parish Council

MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD AT ST JOSEPHS CATHOLIC

 PRIMARY SCHOOL ON 6th APRIL  2017
PRESENT: Councillors; S Perry, A Crompton, P Duke, R Flood, C France, G France,
 M France, S Grime, D Hardy, C Howard and A Perry.
Also in attendance; Mr. B Golding.

	17.39
	APOLOGIES

Apologies were received and accepted from Councillors K Jones and R Ogilvie.


	17.40
	MEMBERSHIP

There were no changes to report.
Members of the Council were reminded of their responsibility to declare any personal interest in respect of matters contained on the agenda. 



	17.41
	MINUTES

The Minutes of the meeting held on 2nd March having been circulated, were accepted and signed as a correct record subject to amendments at;
Deletion of one member of the public from the list of those present.

(17.29)  to read…..26 people…

(17.29)  to read…Withnell Fold….

(17.29)...to read…St Barnabas…and deletion of St Chads Bowling Club
(17.29) Abbey Village Play Area to be correctly called ‘The Croft’

(17.30) to read… There had been….

(17.31) to read … it was agreed that due to the limited funds available that any possible consultation would be on the need for a plan.

Proposed G France
Seconded S Grime

Carried unanimously



	17.42
	MATTERS ARISING FROM THE MINUTES
Councillor Dr M France asked if the cobble repairs at Withnell Fold which were now completed were to a sufficiently high standard. Councillor Howard reported that they were apart from a bit of surface cracking.
Councillor Dr M France also reported that her donation had not now been given to the Methodist Hall but instead to a Food bank in Chorley.

It was reported that at present there had been around a 70% sign up by residents to the new waste collection scheme.
Councillor Hardy advised that to keep the Goit area litter free United Utilities would need to arrange a regular litter pick.

The Clerk reported that a picnic bench was now in place at The Croft, Abbey Village.

Robert Hope from LCC had advised Councillor Dr M France that the sound level created by the blasting at the quarry had been within the legal limit.
The bill for the legal support for the Lengthsmen in his meeting with Chorley Borough Council had come to £350.

The Chair read a proposed letter to United Utilities regarding the issues raised in the confrontation with United Utilities staff and subsequent discussions with Chorley Borough Staff. Councillor Hardy advised that at present there was still no advice received from the Borough Officers about the final decision.

Proposed S Perry

Seconded C France

Carried with 1 abstention

(17.32) Councillor Hardy confirmed he would arrange for the purchase of hi-viz jackets for the Lengthsmen. It was agreed to purchase 4
The Chair reported on the issues raised at the recent Chorley Liaison Committee meeting.
Jamie Carson (Deputy Chief Executive Chorley Borough) had agreed to take action and notices had started to appear.
Chorley Youth Zone was to be open on school days from 3.30-9.00pm and open all day at weekends, costs would be £5.00per day and sessions 50p with many activities planned.

It had been suggested to combat social isolation that the Youth Zone premises be used for older people during the day.

Councillors had been asked when local children would be best suited to access the facilities so that transport may be considered.



	17.43
	BOROUGH COUNCIL REPORT

Councillor Dr M France reported it had been a relatively quiet month with most enquiries being routine in nature.
Councillor C France reported that Stagecoach had recently pulled out of the contact for bus service, fortunately Avabus had taken over straight away.

Councillor G France reported that both Heapey and Wheelton Parish Councils were contributing to the bus subsidy. 

Councillor G France also reported that the planned re
-habitation centre at Heapey had been refused planning permission.


	17.44
	LENGTHSMAN REPORT

Work undertaken in March

Litter Picking/Fly Tipping Removal

Undertaken in; Brinscall, Abbey Village, Withnell Fold, Withnell Mill

General repairs/Maintenance

Nil

Drainage
Withnell Fold, Dole Lane, Dick Lane, Railway Road, School Lane

Grass cutting/Strimming
Nil

Clearing leaves & weeds

Railway Road, bus stops, clearing leaves

Tree/Shrub/Bulb planting
Nil

Hedgerow Laying/planting- 
Conservation projects
Public Rights of Way Improvement
Repairs to fence Railway Road

Walling

Nil.
Liaise with Parish Council, Farmers/landowners/Countryside service
Nil

Other
Change of location of Spid x 4 & re-charging

The need to decide with Chorley Borough the arrangements regarding litter collection was discussed. Contact with Stuart Sweetnam would be made to co-ordinate.



	17.45
	CORRESPONDENCE
Correspondence received since the previous meeting included;
Trading Standards newsletter

Traffic order A674

County Council Notice of Election

Community Infrastructure Levy report

Chorley Borough Council papers 28th February

The Council discussed the implications of the Traffic Order for the A674 and possible complications with what was presently proposed.


	17.46
	APPLICATION FOR GRANTS
An application from Brinscall and District Drop in had been received.
Councillors discussed the application and agreed to award £500 towards the project.

Proposed G France
Seconded C France
Carried unanimously



	17.47
	PLANNING APPLICATIONS

Applications

Glendene Ollerton Lane Withnell Chorley PR6 8BW

Ref. No: 17/00263/TPO | Received: Thu 09 Mar 2017 | Validated: Thu 09 Mar 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

Land Adjacent 8 Miller Avenue Abbey Village

Ref. No: 17/00225/OUT | Received: Wed 01 Mar 2017 | Validated: Fri 03 Mar 2017 | Status: Awaiting decision

Sycamore T4 - removed and replace with smaller native species to stop sycamore 

 HYPERLINK "https://planning.chorley.gov.uk/online-applications/applicationDetails.do?activeTab=summary&keyVal=OMLFQCET0AL00" compromising adjacent Beech. [image: image1.png]



Erection of three detached dwellings accessed from Miller Avenue [image: image2.png]



Permission

2 Brinscall Hall Cottages Dick Lane Brinscall Chorley PR6 8QL

Ref. No: 17/00118/DIS | Received: Thu 02 Feb 2017 | Validated: Thu 02 Feb 2017 | Status: Granted

Gorton’s Farm Bury Lane Withnell Chorley PR6 8SL

Ref. No: 17/00084/FUL | Received: Wed 25 Jan 2017 | Validated: Wed 25 Jan 2017 | Status: Granted

27 Larch Drive Brinscall Chorley PR6 8QN

Ref. No: 17/00020/FULHH | Received: Mon 09 Jan 2017 | Validated: Mon 16 Jan 2017 | Status: Granted

Woods Fold Saw Mill Dole Lane Abbey Village Chorley PR6 8EB

Ref. No: 17/00012/FUL | Received: Wed 04 Jan 2017 | Validated: Thu 05 Jan 2017 | Status: Granted

Brinscall Plumbing and Building Supplies 17 Hartington Road Brinscall Chorley PR6 8RG

Ref. No: 16/00258/OUT | Received: Wed 16 Mar 2016 | Validated: Wed 23 Mar 2016 | Status: Granted

Application to discharge condition 4 (materials) of permission ref: 16/01025/FULHH (that was for the erection of a single storey rear extension and insertion of a new window to side elevation).
Erection of 3 horse stables, parking, sand paddock and concrete panel midden,
Landscape alterations to front and rear gardens.
Retrospective application under S.73 of the Town and Country Planning Act for Minor Material Amendments to permission granted under application ref 15/00141/FUL, for the Erection of a building for the drying of timber and conversion of timber waste to biomass fuel pellets and extension of timber yard to amend the plans and elevation details of the building in line with the reduced scale of the building that has been built.
Outline application for the erection of up to 7 dwellings (all matters reserved save for access)
Refusal

nil

Withdrawal

nil

Tree Preservation Orders/Tree Works

nil

Councillor’s discussed the implications and principles of the scheme at Miller Avenue and possible complications with the ownership of the land.
The Chairman reported on concerns raised with him regarding the transport entering the Woodsfold Sawmill site which had increased more than anyone had indicated in the original planning application.



	17.48
	COUNCILLOR ISSUES
Councillor Howard reported the tree adjacent to Withnell Fold Primary School had now been removed.
Councillor Grime reported that the Dick Lane sign had now been re -erected but the old rotten poles had been re-used. This was likely to cause the same problem.

Councillor Hardy reported there had been two recent burglaries at The Premier shop on School Lane.

Councillor Flood reported on difficulties being experienced with the swimming club as Active Nation had indicated they wanted the club to stop.

Councillor G France reported an incident of two vans parked outside St Joseph’s Club late at night with the drivers acting suspiciously.
Councillor M France reported on the request for the memorial bench on Lodge Bank and explained the discussion with Withnell Anglers regarding planting around Lodge Bank.
Councillor M France also reported on the pavement work planned near to Pickering Farm, Bolton Road. Councillor Hardy reported that a footpath had appeared near the Hoghton Arms.

Councillor Crompton reported that he had enquired if the ‘brown bins’ were to be cleaned, he had been informed they were not.

Councillor Ogilvie thanked Councillor France for referring to Sandy Lane in her recent flyer. There were no actionable road repairs on Sandy Lane however.

Councillor S Perry expressed concern about the line of sight for traffic on School Lane and the lack of courtesy shown by many drivers due to the chicane caused by parked vehicles. It was agreed to refer to the problem in the next newsletter.



	17.49
	ACCOUNTS FOR PAYMENT

See Appendix A

Proposed C Howard 
Seconded A Crompton
Carried unanimously.


	17.50
	DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING

The next meeting was arranged for 7.30 pm on 11th May at Abbey Village and St Joseph’s Club on 1st June. The Annual meeting and the AGM would precede the May meeting.
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